LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
23 August 2016

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow (in the Chair), Collins, Moore and Sweeting.

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Bayram
Apologies:  Councillor Bray

Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

128/16
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 26 July 2016 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
129/16
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.
130/16
CLERK UPDATE– The gardens on Church Close had been cut back by East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  Northern Powergrid indicated that the electricity pole at Cotness Corner would be moved in the first quarter of 2017.
131/16
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE - Councillor Bayram gave an update on the flood defences at Sand Hall, Skelton and on the appointment of the new Chief Executive at the Ouse and Humber Drainage Board. 
132/16
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – There were no members of the public present.
133/16
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. Humberside Police - August Newsletter

ii. Environment Agency - Flooding Newsletter 

iii. EYMS - Letter to Parish Councils regarding ERYC proposed reduction in bus services

iv. Ouse and Humber Drainage Board - Advising that they are still to hear from the LEP regarding funding.

v. ERYC - Update on YW investigation

vi. ERYC - Requesting details of activities and venues during City of Culture Year

vii. ERYC - Notice that the Council has adopted the East Riding Local Plan Allocations Document

viii. ERYC - Request to promote “Local Offer”, which is a dedicated Local Authority website for Parents/carers of children and young people with an additional need or disability - eastridinglocaloffer.org.uk

ix. ERYC - Advising that the Housing Officer had taken photos of garden on Church Close and passed to Grounds Maintenance to investigate.

x. Laxton Village Hall - Details of the Laxton Village Summer Celebration Event

xi. Laxton Village Hall - Notice of the Rotary Club Annual Cycle Event - 25 September

(b) that the Parish Council would invite the new Chief Executive of the Drainage Board to attend a meeting to provide an update on the Saltmarshe pumping station.     
134/16 PLANNING MATTERS – The Parish Council had been consulted on revised information for a planning application to raise the river bank to prevent flooding into Lodge House, Sandhall Park, Grooms Cottage and Laundry Cottage, at Sand Hall Estate, Sandhall Road, Skelton.

Resolved – that the Council would restate its original comment to this application, that the Parish Council was generally supportive of local residents taking action to prevent flooding, but it would wish to endorse the views of the flooding and drainage authorities on flood risk connected with the application.  

135/16
FEEDBACK FROM THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE– Councillor Collins reported that the committee had been rescheduled to the 24 August.  The meeting discussed whether it would be feasible to move the village bonfire to the back of the Village Hall to encourage residents to take part in the further entertainment provided there.  The Council also discussed offering support to the Village Hall Committee’s Summer Celebration, following the well-received support provided to the Queen’s 90th Birthday event.   
Resolved - (i) that Councillor Collins would raise the bonfire suggestion with the Village Hall Committee (ii) that the Clerk should be authorised to make a small donation to the Village Hall Committee in support of the Summer Celebration, if requested.    


136/16
CONTENT FOR FUTURE COMMUNITY NEWSLETTERS – Resolved - (i) that the next Community Newsletter would be issued in October and would provide feedback on both Summer Celebration events, details of the Church’s Rocky Club and events at the Village Hall, a request for considerate parking in the village and details of how to deal with wasp nests and (ii) that consideration would be given to including a prize word search to help ascertain how many residents read the newsletter.
137/16
VILLAGE HANDYMAN - The meeting discussed the possibility of employing a village handyman to carry out occasional jobs in the village, such as maintaining gardens and open spaces, painting village assets like the Beacon and general jobs such as installing defibrillators and noticeboards.  The Parish Council concluded that there was not sufficient work to warrant engaging a handyman. It was noted that neighbouring Parishes, such as Holme on Spalding Moor, did employ handymen that could perhaps be approached for any work in Laxton.

Resolved - that Councillor Yarrow would seek a community volunteer to paint the Beacon in return for a reimbursement of costs.  

138/16
HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES - It was noted that the dropped curbs had been installed on Church Close and that the Trans Pennine Way sign needed repair near Plant Bridge.
139/16
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved - That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk Salary - August, £86.45

	ii. Post Office - Clerk PAYE - August, £58.00


140/15
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – That it be noted that the next meeting would take place on the 27 September 2016.
SIGNED:







DATE:
65                                       

